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Be The Kind Kid Club 
by Gail Scott 

Candy For A Cause  
by Stephanie Rizzo  

      
 Yinz want to satisfy your sweet tooth 
while supporting a nonprofit that is sure to 
hit close to home? 
      Sarris Candies is now producing Yinzer 
Bars, chocolate bars with cartoon doodles 
poking fun at Pittsburgh’s idiosyncrasies 
decorating the wrapper.  These bars are the 
perfect way to indulge in chocolate, take 
pride in Pittsburgh’s culture, and support 
Spenser’s Voice Fund at the Pittsburgh 
Foundation which holds a special place in 

(Continued on page 19) 

Lindell Honored For His 
Dedicated Service 

by June Gravitte 
      
 Shine a light on Hampton resident Dave 
Lindell for receiving an award for his tremen-
dous dedication to Emergency Medical Services 
(EMS) on Thursday, November 7th, at the EMS 
West Annual meeting & banquet held at the 
Airport Marriot. Lindell has been devoted to 
making this world a better place for years and 
continues to dedicate his life to improving pre-
hospital care for patients.  The award was pre-

(Continued on page 17) 

Like us on Facebook 
Follow us on Twitter 

Photo by Madia Photography 

T 
here is a new club at Poff Elemen-
tary quickly growing in popularity 
with the students. The club is 

called “JAM bethekindkid” and it pro-
motes kindness and positivity. 

 The club was started by 2nd grade 
teachers Amy Rein, Marilyn Adams, and 
Kelly Phillips. “The main reason for JAM is 
to spread kindness,” according to the 
three teachers. The nonprofit JAM organi-

zation began in 2016 in Avonworth School 
District when two first grade students 
approached their teacher Maureen Frew 

(Continued on page 4) 
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A NOTE FROM THE HAMPTON NEWS  
  

 As The Hampton News continues to strive to bring you 
informative and interesting stories, we also continue to 
welcome your ideas and input. Without the generous busi-
ness owners’ help, we would not be able to provide our 
newsletter on a monthly basis.  Please support the busi-
ness owners that help us provide you with this publication!   
Production and Design: Laurie and John Rizzo    
Editor: Deb Brady   Freelance Writers: Gail Scott and June 
Gravitte. 
 

P.O. Box 243  Wildwood, PA  15091  
412-818-6491    
info@thehamptonnews.net 
www.thehamptonnews.net  

Like us on Facebook        Follow us on Twitter 

New ad for best feeds coming 

Bailey’s Now Singing at Penn State 
by Gail Scott 

 

 You might remember Brooke Bailey singing the national 
anthem at one of Hampton's varsity basketball or football 
games during her junior or senior year at HHS.  She graduated 
from Hampton  in 2017. Now, Brooke is performing the na-
tional anthem at events on Penn State University's  main cam-

pus. She is currently a junior ma-
joring in Marketing with a minor in 
digital media trends and analytics 
at PSU. 
 Brooke  has been singing the 
National Anthem at Penn State 
University’s sporting events since 
she was a freshman.  Last year, as 
a sophomore, she sang  at the 
Penn State vs. Michigan wrestling 
match at the Bryce Jordan Cen-
ter.  The match was sold out and 

was attended by close to 16,000 people.  Currently, she has 
sung the anthem at every one of Penn State’s sporting venues 
except for Beaver Stadium.  She sang at Penn State’s THON 
last year, and is scheduled to sing at THON again this year. 
THON is a 46 hour dance marathon that benefits the Four 
Diamonds and research for a cure to childhood cancer. 
Brooke says, "Being able to perform on stage at THON and 
encourage dancers and observers to keep dancing to my mu-
sic was something I will never forget. I was able to see every-
one in the stands and could even hear them sing along with 
me! While it was nerve-racking, it is one of my favorite Penn 
State memories!" 

Amazing Glaze Donut Company 
Fresh Warm Donuts and Delicious Coffee 

 
 

Mark & Sarah Cadarette 
Owners 
 
 

4988 Middle Road 
Gibsonia, PA  
15044 
724-939-3335 
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 The Hampton Township Police Department is dedicated to enhanc-
ing the quality of life of our residents and guests by providing the very 
best in law enforcement services. The twenty-two officers and two ci-
vilian clerks take pride in serving the community in a professional and 
proactive manner.  Thank you to the staff for helping to keep our com-
munity safe. 
 A summary of noteworthy incidents that occurred are listed below. 
These incident statistics included, but WERE NOT LIMITED TO, the 
following between the dates of 9/18/2019—11/12/2019: 
 

Phone Scam 
 

 On November 12, 2019 at approximately 1:40 p.m., Hampton 
Township Police received a report from a resident from Chessman 
Street regarding a phone scam. The reporting party stated that 
they received a call from an unknown male claiming to be from 
the IRS stating that her social security number was suspended. 
This is a common phone scam and residents are encouraged to 
refrain from providing any personal information over the phone to 
unknown entities.  
 

Theft from Vehicle 
 

 On October 22, 2019 at 8:59 a.m., Hampton Township Police 
received a report from a resident on Toner Avenue regarding 
items being stolen from a vehicle. The reporting party advised that 
sometime during the overnight hours, an unknown person(s) en-
tered an unlocked vehicle and stole a sum of money.  
 

Fraud 
 

 On November 9, 2019 at 2:55 p.m., Hampton Township Police 
received a report from a resident from Polo Fields Drive regarding 
fraud. The reporting party stated that they received a phone call 
from a young male who claimed to be their grandson. The caller 
told the resident that they had rented a vehicle and then got into 

Police Log an accident. They stated that they needed a large sum 
of money to pay an attorney to settle the case and told 
the reporting party to respond to Home Depot to pur-
chase gift cards totaling the requested amount of funds. 
The phone call was found to be a scam. 
 

Hazardous Conditions 
 

 On the evening of October 31, 2019 Hampton 
Township Police responded to multiple locations 

(Continued on page 5) 

 

4960 William Flinn Highway  
(next to Home Depot) 
Allison Park, PA  15101 

724-444-SAFE (7233) 

www.libertysafeofwpa.com 

Liberty Safe of Western PA 

 

 

 
Attorney Hal English  

412-486-1923 
www.halenglish.com 

4000 Mt. Royal Blvd. 
Allison Park, PA  15101 

 



 

  www.thehamptonnews.net      4 

724-831-1010 or 724-898-3665 

 
 

Fall Clean Up 
Grass Cutting 

Mulching & Top Soil 
Tree Trimming:  

     Tops & Removals  
Chipper & Stump Grinding  

Tie & Stone Walls  
Walkways 

 

Keith S. Hart 
Life long Hampton resident with over 39 years  

experience & self employed since 1997 

Regardless of  Community Opposition, 
Cell Tower will Be Erected as Planned 

by Lainy Carslaw 
 

     Despite wide-spread resident concerns and opposition, the 
Hampton council voted unanimously to approve the Crown Castle 
cell tower installation across from Poff Elementary at the council 
meeting on November 6th.  
     Council member, Richard Dunlap spoke at length about his dis-
like of having to vote yes but said, “we are a country of laws” and 
he was going to follow the law. He said there was no legal ground 
to deny approval of the tower and he had no choice but to ap-
prove.  He also praised Crown Castle for applying for conditional 
usage rather than simply a public utility, which would have re-
quired no vote from the council at all. 
     Outside legal counsel was brought in and echoed the fact that 
Hampton council had no legal grounds to deny the permit. Loss of 
quality of life due to anxiety over the tower or fear of health issues 
including radiation are not viable or legal reasons that can be con-
sidered.  
     Council member, Carolyn Johnson said that “voting no could 
cost tax payers thousands of dollars” and would put them in legal 
jeopardy.  Prior to the vote, several residents walked out of the 
meeting, including the home owners of the tower’s planned loca-
tion on Haberlein Road.  
     Perhaps the only bright spot for those concerned residents was 
that Bethany Blackburn suggested an amendment that would re-
quire Crown Castle to allow a third party to test the radiation level 
in the soil thirty days from installation to make sure it was in com-
pliance with FCC regulations. This would ensure that it’s not 
emitting more radiation than allowed by law.  
     The council also stated that they are looking into their zoning 
laws and will do everything they can to prevent structures like this 
going in in the future.  

 

 

to start a club that making items to sell for charity. Since then, 
the club has spread to other school districts. 
 At Poff's first meeting, the teachers and students discussed 
the purpose of the group and learned about the seven different 
types of kindnesses: compassion, generosity, gratitude, inclusive-
ness, integrity, respect, and self-care. The club also came up with 
craft ideas they could make and then sell in the mornings at 
school. So far, the club has made Rainbow Loom bracelets and 
next they will make beaded lizard keychains. The money earned 
by the kindness club will be donated to the Network of Hope 
Food Pantry in Allison Park. 
          While the group is coordinated by Adams, Rein, and Phil-
lips, there are numerous parent volunteers, high school and mid-
dle school students who help spread the word throughout the 
community. Poff’s JAM kindness club students meet twice a 
month to brainstorm ideas. Amy Rein says, “The club has been 
going really well. The students are so enthusiastic about the idea 
of helping others and watching them work together is truly awe-
some! I know that, as teachers, it gives us great joy to see the 
kids give their time and efforts to the kindness club." 
 In the coming months, the club will brainstorm on other 
ways to spread kindness and will continue to create crafts to sell 
for charity donations.  #Bethekindkid. 
  

Kind Kids  (Continued from page 1) 
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Playwright Isabella Voinchet  
Acknowledged  

  

 Hampton High School alumni Isabel-
la Voinchet (now a freshman at Pitt) 
received an honorable mention for 
her submission Growth in the annual 
EQT Young Playwrights Contest in 
June sponsored by City Theatre.  The 
festival stages professional produc-
tions of six winning, one-act plays 
chosen from nearly 400 young play-
wrights contest submissions.  Her 
parents Bob and Susan were present 
at the Hampton school board 
meeting to accept her certificate.   

 

L to R: Barb Freitag, Cari Heasley, Bonnie DeMatteo, Heather Meyers and Kelly Gally 

Color and Co. 
 
 

NOW OPEN! 
 

412-406-7668 
3447 Harts Run Road 
Glenshaw, PA  15116 

 
 

#salonbloomcc 

Photo by Raspberry Photo 

throughout the township for hazardous conditions that were caused 
by excessive rain and high winds.  
 

Vehicle Accident 
 

 On September 25, 2019 at 8:57 a.m., Hampton Township officers 
responded to Route 8, at Duncan Avenue, for a two-vehicle accident. 
Witnesses on scene advised that the accident occurred when the op-
erator of one vehicle was traveling north on Route 8 and attempted to 
make a left onto Duncan Avenue. The operator attempted to turn 
without proper clearance and struck an oncoming vehicle that was 
traveling south on Route 8. Both vehicles had to be towed from the 
scene due to extensive damage.  
 

 On September 27, 2019 at 7:52 a.m., Hampton Township Police 
responded to the intersection of Route 8 and Duncan Avenue for a 
two-vehicle accident. The accident occurred when one vehicle was 
stopped at a steady red traffic signal on Duncan Avenue. The operator 
was waiting to turn right to then travel south on Route 8. Another 
vehicle was traveling south on Route 8 in the curb lane and as the ve-

Police Log  (Continued from page 3) 

hicle was approaching the intersection, the other vehicle 
operator entered Route 8 from Duncan Avenue without 
proper clearance and collided with the oncoming vehicle. 
One vehicle was towed from the scene.  
 

 On September 30, 2019 at 6:40 a.m., Hampton Town-
ship Police were dispatched to the area of West Hardies 
Road, at South Pioneer Road, for a single vehicle accident. 
Upon the responding officer's arrival, they located a disa-
bled vehicle resting against a guide rail at that location. 

(Continued on page 14) 

Isabella’s Yearbook photo  

Madia Photography  
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4489 Mt. Royal Blvd.  *  Allison Park, PA  *  15101 

www.slagelinsurance.com 

412.487.7660 

“insurance with a personal touch” 

Auto * Home * Business * Life 
 

We’ll help you determine the products and coverag-
es to protect what’s yours. And we’re backed by a 
company known in the industry for its financial 
strength and superior service.  
 

Call Today for a Free Quote. 

 

Slagel 
Insurance 

 

Not all companies are licensed to operate in all states.  Not all products 
are offered in all states.  Go to erieinsurance.com for company licensure 
and territory information. 

 

Associated Mortgage Bankers 
 

Michael W Varley 
Mortgage Loan Originator 

NMLS #1862732 

I will provide you  
with the best solution  

to achieve your  
homeownership goals! 

NMLS #24794 

Office: 800-684-1045 
Cell: 412-491-4565 

mvarley@ambmortgage.com 
www.ambmortgage.com 
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Community Pays Tribute to  
Local Veterans 
 

     On November 12th, 2019 the Hampton Township School 
District honored the veterans in the community along with the 
annual Hampton Heroes Inductees.  The students, faculty and 
administrators worked diligently to create a program which 
was intended to convey their profound sense of gratitude to 
the veterans.   
The following were inducted this year: 
     Joe Babik of Johnstown, PA, served in the U.S. Navy as a 
Petty Office 3rd Class during the Vietnam Conflict from 1966-
1969.  Babik is a current member of the Catholic War Veterans 
Post 954, where he serves as treasurer.  He also performs mili-
tary rituals and services with the Marines Corps League and 
places flags on gravesites of deceased veterans annually.  His 
grandson has assisted him for the last two years with the flag 
duty.  He and his wife Sue have been married 44 years and 
they have three children and five grandchildren. 
     Steve Bukovac of Pittsburgh, PA served in the U.S. Army as 
a Sergeant with the 83rd Infantry, Company L329, during 
World War II.  He was involved in three campaigns during the 
war: Ardennes (Battle of the Bulge), Rhineland and Central 
Europe.  Steve is a retired truck driver for lumber yards.  He 
and his wife Barbara have seven children. 
     Bernard Ignacic of Allison Park, PA served as a 1st Lieuten-
ant in the U.S. Army from 1968-1971.  He served in the Vi-
etnam Conflict as a Team Leader with Special Operations, re-
ceiving the Combat Infantry Badge, the Bronze Star and two 
Army Commendation Medals for Valor.  He is engaged to Dar-
la Gerlach and has two children. 
     Frank Klatte, Sr. of Robinson Township, PA served as a 
Technician Fifth Grade (Model T Corporal) with the U.S. Army 
during WWII.  He was in service for 42 months, spending six 
weeks in a combat zone around the Rhine River and Central 
Germany.  His group helped to build bridges across the Rhine 
River.  He raised his family of five children with his late wife, 
Jeanne, in the Wexford area.  He has five grandchildren and 
four great-grandchildren. 
     Raymond E. Linter of the Oakmont Hanna Health Center 
served as a Corporal in the U.S. Marine Corp during WWII.  He 
served from 1942-1945 in the Pacific Theater as part of sever-
al campaigns.  While serving he contracted malaria and was 
sent back to California in 1945 for several months of recovery 
before being honorably discharged from service. He worked as 
a civil engineer for the PA Department of Transportation for 
30 years.  Along with his late wife, Pearle, he raised two chil-
dren and has one grandchild. 
     Harry Van Riper of Allison Park, PA served as an SP4 in the 
U.S. Army during the Vietnam Conflict.  He was drafted in 
1967 and following basic training, he was assigned to Fort 
Knox for Armored Personnel Training.  While in Vietnam he 
was hit by an RPG rocket and suffered serious injuries that 
resulted in the loss of his left arm and had a 15% chance of 
survival following the surgery for a collapsed lung.  For their 
bravery during the conflict, his battalion received a Presiden-
tial Unit Citation.  He and his wife Susan lived in Hampton for 
more than 30 years. He retired in 2014 from CCAC.    
 Let’s also remember our current servicemen and women 
who continue to fight for freedom and democracy throughout 
the world.  
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Schmitt Earns AP Scholar Award 
 

H 
ampton Resident and Aquinas Academy student Pedro 
Schmitt received the AP Scholar Award from the Col-
lege Board in recognition of his success taking AP Ex-

ams. 
 AP Scholar designation is “granted to students who receive 
scores of 3 or higher on three or more AP Exams” according to 
College Board.  As a junior, Pedro took the AP Spanish and AP 
United States History exams this past spring and AP World Histo-
ry as a sophomore. 
 Fifteen additional Aquinas Academy students also earned AP 
Scholar Awards.  Pedro's senior classmates Anna Plazek, Helen 
Rothfus, and Sam Schirra also received the AP Scholar Award 
from the AP Exams.   
 Twelve Aquinas Academy graduates from the Class of 2019 
have also earned AP Scholar Awards. Louis D’Angelo, Harry Hard-
man, and Anthony Hite were awarded the AP Scholar designa-
tion after completing their AP Exams in the spring of 2019.   
 Seniors Anna Plazek, Helen Rothfus, Sam Schirra, and Pedro 
Schmitt are currently taking additional AP classes at Aquinas 
Academy during their senior year and have the opportunity of 

L to R:  Pedro Schmitt, Samuel Schirra, Anna Plazek, and Helen 
Rothfus  
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3101 McCully Road 
Allison Park, PA  15101 
412-684-1098 
www.hamptoncommunitylibrary.org 

Library News 
 

TOP WAGES & Monthly Bonus Opportunities 
Flexible PT Schedules (20-30 hours/week) 
PAID Training & Ask About Our $1,000 SIGN ON BONUS! 
Fun & Positive Work Environment, Make a Difference Each Day! 
Enjoy evenings, weekend and holidays off! 

STACAREERS.COM  

 

Pequenas Historias 

Tues., Dec. 3rd 9:45—10:15 AM  
Hola Amigos!  Our special friend 
and educator, Beatriz Conte will 
be here to share stories, songs 
and games with a Spanish flair! 
A little bit of bilingual education 
can be as simple as uno, dos, 
tres.  All ages welcome.    
 

Crafty Cat Club! Fridays 
Dec. 6th & 13th 10:00–10:30 
a.m. OR 12:30–1:00 p.m. 
December is the purrfect month 
for sharing.  Cats and Kittens 
can work together to make 
something special for friend, 
teacher, family member or a 
fellow cat lover! 
 

Snuggly Stories! 
Tues. & Wed., Dec. 11th 
through 18th 10:00-11:00 a.m.  
Bundle up and brave the weath-
er! Join us for stories, songs and 
a craft then stay and play all 
snug in the library while the 
winter weather blows outside! 
All ages welcome! 
 

Solstice Party!  
Fri., Dec. 20th 5:30– 6:30 p.m.  
Celebrate the eve of the short-
est day of the year with a bon-
fire! Dress for the weather and 
meet at the library for stories, 
songs and games! Warm up 
inside the library with hot choc-
olate and a family-friendly craft!  
All ages welcomed. Registration 
Required—412-684-1098 
 

Murder by the Book! A Mys-
tery Book Club! Wed.,  
Dec. 18th, 6:30 p.m.  
Join us as we discuss, Recon-
structing Amelia, by Kimberley 
McCreight.  Books available at 
the library. Make new friends, 
discover new authors, and get a 
clue! 

 

Betty’s Book Buzz:  
Thursday, December 19th, 1:00 p.m.  
Join Betty as she gives her opinions, 
(both good and bad) about A Gentleman 
in Moscow, by Amor Towles.  Copies of 
the book will be available at the library.   
Make new friends, meet new books!   
 

Holiday Hours!   
The Library will close at 1:00 p.m. Sat., 
Dec. 21st  and  Sun., Dec. 22nd through 
Thurs, Dec. 26th. The library will be open 
Friday Dec. 27th 9:00 a.m.- 4:00 p.m. 
Then will close at 1:00 p.m. Sat., Dec. 
28th and closed Sunday, Dec. 30th 
through Wednesday, January 1st . We 
wish everyone a wonderful holiday sea-
son and Happy New Year! 

SAVE THE DATE! 
 

HCL 3rd Annual Chili Cook-Off 
Sat., Jan. 25th 3:00-7:00 p.m. Doors open at 2:30 p.m.  
An afternoon in the Great Room filled with chili 
tastings, basket raffle, bake sale, music and lots of fun! 
 

Chili Masters: Bring on your best!  Entry fee is only 
$10.  Prepare your best chili and bring a big ole crock-
pot full for lots of people to taste (along with all nec-
essary condiments).  Applications available at HCL, or 
on the website. 
 

Chili Fans: You be the judge!  Come taste as few or as 
many chilies as you like! 
 

Admission is $10.00 (children under 5 are free).  Bever-
ages will be available (BYOB Wine or Beer w/corkage 
fee). 
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Letters of Intent 
Tyler Kocak 

by June Gravitte 
      
     High school senior, 
Tyler Kocak, committed to 
George Mason University 
in Fairfax, VA on October 
26th. They are a DI wres-
tling program and com-
petes in the MAC (Mid-
Atlantic Conference) as of 

this year. He will study Civil and Infrastructure Engi-
neering. He will compete in the 165/174 lb. weight 

(Continued on page 11) 

Above Left: Ali Resch will be attending Seton Hill Univer-
sity to study health sciences and play soccer for the 
Griffins.  
 

Above right : Logan Nicklas will be attending Gannon 
University and play soccer for the Knights. Logan will 
major in engineering. 
 

Bottom left: Lanie McLaughlin will be attending Youngs-
town State Honors College to study biology and playing 
soccer for the Penguins 
 

Bottom right:  Sydney Seymour will be attending Carlow 
University to study nursing and will be on the track and 
field team for the Celtics. 

 

Madia Photography 
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Bring this ad in to receive $15.00 off your next repair 

Arianna Erka 
by June Gravitte 

 

     High school junior, Arianna Erka, was 
recognized at the November school board 
meeting for qualifying to compete in the 
WPIAL Individuals Girls Golf Champion-

ships.  Her first-place 
win at sectionals ena-
bled her to qualify for 
the WPIAL Champi-
onships held on Oc-
tober 2nd at Diamond 
Run Golf Club, 
Sewickley, PA. 
     Erka remarked, 
“Playing in the WPIAL 
finals was definitely a 
fun experience.  The 
girls I got the oppor-
tunity to play with 
were great; unfortu-

Student Accomplishments 
class. His record for Hampton is 92-23 so far and 
his senior season will begin with Dawg Duals on 
December 7th. Tyler began wrestling in kindergar-
ten. Coach Chris Hart remarked, “Tyler is a very 
talented young man and works hard on and off 
the mat. Making it to states two years ago then 
having a season ending injury keeping him from 
competing last year, I believe, has driven him and 
has made him work very hard this offseason. I’m 
looking forward to seeing him not only compete 
this year but at the next level as well.  I’m very 
proud and as a coach, he is my first “committed” 
D1 wrestler!” 

Kocak  (Continued from page 10) nately, I wasn’t playing my 
best that day.  Nothing was 

really on for me.  My driver got 
me into a good amount of trouble 
on different holes and looking 
back on it, I could’ve made some 
smarter decisions with how I was 
going to play a shot or what club I 
was going to use.  You live and 
you learn, and that’s how golf is.  
Next year I’ll be coming back with 
more experience and can apply 
that to my game.  I also think a lot 
of it for me is the mental part of 
it.  In golf, you have to learn to 
move on from a bad shot or bad 
hole, because that’s what will 
really ruin your game, and that 
take time to understand.  Hope-
fully next year as a senior, I’ll be 
able to apply everything I’ve 
learned over the years and really 
put it all together.” 

 

 

Josh Holmes 
 

     Senior Josh Holmes placed 
at #17 in the WPIAL Cross 
Country championships, and 
also competed in the PIAA 
state championship, finishing 
at #57 out of 227 runners.  
Josh was recognized by the 
school board at the last 
meeting. 

Madia Photography 

The North Hills Chorale Christmas concert on De-
cember 7th at 7 p.m., and 8th at 3 p.m., in the Visita-
tion Chapel at Kearns Spirituality Center, 9000 Bab-
cock Boulevard, Allison Park. Program will include 
an audience sing-along for Handel’s Hallelujah Cho-
rus.  Free-will offerings accepted.  Attendees are 
encouraged to bring a non-perishable food dona-
tion for the NHCO Food Pantry.  More information 
is available at www.nhchorale.com. 

http://www.nhchorale.com/
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1st Graders at Poff Elementary celebrating 
their thankful luncheon  

 

     The Blessed Trinity Academy's JV Co-Ed Fall Soccer Team won the Diocesan 
Championship.  The team took on St. Killian on Sunday, November 2nd, at Seton 
LaSalle High School.   
 

Kneeling (left to right)  Ben Kandravym Madalyn Hill 
2nd row (left to right)  Macy Thiel, Jack Kandravy, Shane Restori, Jack Britt,  
Colin Glass, Nick Graper, Jude Rottmann, Nico SImakas, Liam Regan,  
Tommy Rottmann, Jude Caliguiri, Maggie Tatar, Kaitlyn Miller 
3rd row (left to right)  Coach Chuck Graper, Coach PJ Kandravy,  
Coach Mike  

f 
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Seasons Greetings! 
 
 

Enjoy a new office space here at Pine Creek Crossing.  Leasing now!! 
To schedule showing appointment 412-456-7968 

 

www.pinecreekcrossing.com  *  pinecreekcrossing@gmail.com 
Facebook.com/pinecreekcrossing  *  Instagram: @pinecreekcrossing 
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North Hampton Vol. Fire 

 

412.486.4090     724.444.8826 
www.simonicplumbing.com 

P L U M B I N G   L L C  
    RESIDENTIAL AND COMMERCIAL 

 • Gas Sewer & Water Lines  Water Heaters 

• Camera Sewer Inspection and Line Location 

• Electric Eel & Hydrojet Sewer Cleaning 

• Backflow Preventers  Faucets  Fixtures  

• Dye Tests  Storm Drains  Frozen pipes thawed 

Monthly Chief John Schwend Report October 2019 
Monthly Incident Summary:  

CO Alarm No Illness 1 
Commercial Fire Alarm 3 
Commercial Structure Fire 1 
Gas Leak 2  
Odor / Smell of Burning 1  
Other 3  
Residential Fire Alarm 1 
Residential Structure Fire 1 
Vehicle Accident No Entrapment 6 
Vehicle Accident W/ Entrapment 1   
Wires down or on Fire 1   
Total Incidents for the Month 21 

Total Incidents for 2019  375  
Noteworthy incidents and events: 

• NHVFD was dispatched with mutual aid to a two vehicle 
accident with entrapment on Wildwood Road at Rt 8.  Crews 
stabilized the vehicles and used hydraulic tools to remove two 
patients from an overturned vehicle. 

•     NHVFD completed educational programs at Poff, Wyland 
and Central, as well as four sessions for the Hampton Presby-
terian Church Preschool 
 

New Membership: 
We can always use new members who are interested in fire-
fighting, fire police or as drivers only.  There is a place in the 
department for anyone who is interested in helping.  Please 
contact an officer at 724-443-5250, or visit our website at 
www.northhamptonvfd.org. 

Hours: Tues/Sat 10-3, Wed/Thur/Fri 11-5 
 

 

The operator stated that they were traveling north on South Pio-
neer Road. As the operator approached the intersection, they ap-
plied their vehicle's brakes, which resulted in the vehicle hydro-
planing and striking the guide rail, causing disabling damage to the 
vehicle. The vehicle was towed from the scene.  
 

 On October 10, 2019 at 12:18 p.m., Hampton Township Police 
responded to the intersection of Mt. Royal Boulevard and Fergu-
son Road for a two-vehicle accident. The accident occurred when 
one operator was traveling north on Mt. Royal Boulevard, and was 
stopped in the lane of travel, waiting to turn left onto Ferguson 
Road. The vehicle was then struck from the rear by another car. 
Both vehicles were able to be driven from the scene.  
 

 On October 29, 2019 at 5:07 p.m., Hampton Township Police 
were dispatched to Middle Road for a report of a vehicle that 
struck a utility pole. The operator stated that their vehicle drifted 
off the roadway and struck the pole. The vehicle sustained disa-
bling damage as a result of the collision and had to be towed from 
the scene.  
 

Vehicle Accident/DUI Arrest 
 

 On October 11, 2019 at 5:06 p.m., Hampton Township Police 
responded to Route 8 for a two-vehicle accident. Upon the officer's 
arrival, they located both vehicles in a nearby parking lot. Both 
vehicles had sustained heavy damage and had to be towed from 

Police Log  (Continued from page 5) 

(Continued on page 18) 

  

• Convenient office hours 

• Comprehensive eye exams 

• Great selection of stylish frames 

• Competitive contact lens pricing 

• Most visions plans accepted  

 
 
 

 
 

724-443-5060 

4960 Route 8 
Next to Panera Bread 

 

www.bosakoptical.com 

30% off  
complete pair of glasses 

Not valid with insurance benefits 
Exp. 1/31/2020 

TIME IS RUNNING OUT TO USE YOUR 2019 FLEX SPENDING BALANCE 

http://pittsburgh.bbb.org/article/9704
http://www.northhamptonvfd.org/
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An Amazing  
Performance 

by Gail Scott 
   

     Mark Twain's comedy "Is He Dead?"  
was expertly performed by the Hampton 
High School Drama Club on Nov. 7-9. It is 
a laugh-out-loud comedy that had the 
audience entertained from start to finish. 
     The play follows a talented but impov-
erished painter played by senior Harry 
Hamlin who decides to fake his death in 

the hope that his artwork will increase in 
value.  He is surrounded by his good 
friends who help him in this endeavor and 
encourage him to dress up as his wid-
owed sister, which causes lots of laughs 
and comical mayhem. 
     Putting on a high school play takes a lot 
of student involvement including actors, 
musicians, behind the scenes staff, direc-
tors, and crew, plus costumes, set design-
ers, lighting, sound, hair dressers,  make-
up artists, and stage managers. It is a big 

undertaking and the students began 
working on the play in September. The 
play was directed by seniors Noah Lewis 
and Rachel Simms, with advisory assis-
tance from Mr. Dan Franklin.  Rachel com-
mented, "I am so proud of the entire 
company! My favorite part was watching 
our cast perform the show and noticing 
all the characterization they all put into 
their hilarious characters. We put on an 
amazing show and I couldn't have asked 
for anything more." 

Hours: Tues/Wed: 7am-2:30pm, Th: 7am-7pm,  Fri: 7am-8pm, 
Sat: 7am-2 pm Sun: 8 am—1:30 pm 

We can make it easier for you! 

Please call by  
December 17th for  

your Christmas and  
Holiday catering events. 

And The Musical Is… 
by Sydney Andrews, writer for Hamptonian and contributor to THN 

      
     The HHS musical was announced on November 4th, 
2019.  The students had been waiting all day to find out 
the big question, “What is the musical this year?” The 
answer is now here; this year’s musical is The Mystery of 
Edwin Drood. 
A little bit about the musical: 
 Creator Rupert Holmes based this play on the last 
novel ever written by Charles Dickens. The Victorian ge-
nius died halfway through writing it, and over 100 years 
later in 1985, Holmes decided to adapt it into a clever 
musical. 
 Set in the Victorian Era, The Mystery of Edwin Drood 
has lots of twists and turns. The ending of this “musical 
within a musical” is decided by the audience, which 
means it will change every single night! Mr. Franklin 
mentions, “This musical is unlike any other musical we 
have ever done.” Not only does it break the fourth wall 
when the actors ask for the audience members to choose 
the murders, the cast will have no idea how their show 
will end until they receive their answers. And according 
to Mrs. Lavella, show choreographer, there are over fifty 
possible storylines! 
 The cast list is: Leah McConnell, Noah Lewis, Emily 
Cross, Rachel Simms, Joseph Fish, Kai Suyama, Aja Lynn, 

Jake McGee, Gavin Mayer, Brooks 
Brady, Harry Hamlin, Anthony Bishop, 
Ethan List, Lindsay Liebro, Sydney Mey-
ers, Danielle Butler and Chris Chengshi. 

Senior Cast & Crew 

Photo by Madia Photography 



 

  www.thehamptonnews.net      16 

 

COMING SOON 
Do it Yourself Dog Wash 

 

Clean your dog and leave 
the mess behind! 

Sarah Bergman 

 

 

Walk Ins Welcome! 
 

Under New Ownership 
 

Emily Dilts 
  

Talent is Abundant in  
Hampton Middle School  

by Gail Scott 
      

H 
ampton Middle School present-
ed their fall musical production 
of Rodgers and Hammerstein's 

Cinderella on November 21st-23rd to a 
packed theater each night. The songs 
were delightful and the melody stayed in 
your head through the next day.  
     There were approximately 100 stu-
dents involved in the musical from actors, 
set designers, crew, technical staff, or-
chestra, and more. Production of the 
show began shortly after the school year 
started and it continued until opening 

night. HMS teacher Greg Shumaker has 
been directing the musical for the past 8 
years. Shumaker said, "I get excited at 
every musical number. I'm really lucky to 
get to work with such talented young 
students. They're easy to direct."  This 
show was very special with musical num-
bers involving the whole cast with village 
scenes and a large ballroom scene filled 
with dancing,  singing, and beautiful cos-
tumes created by the costume depart-
ment.  
     The musical score by Rodgers and 
Hammerstein is beautiful and eighth 
grade students Kathleen Milon 
(Cinderella) and Andrew Kaehly (The 
Prince) did a great job in their roles and 

with their solo per-
formances. One of 
the favorite mo-
ments of the show 
was a duet called the 
"Stepsisters Lament"  
performed by Carissa 
Williams and Clara 
Mauro, who were 
incredibly funny in 
their roles as the 
stepsisters. 

Left to right: Clara Mauro, Madeline 
Snoke Watts, Carissa Williams 

 

Kathleen Milon starred as Cinderella and 
Andrew Kaehly as the Prince 

 
 

Photo by Madia Photography 

Photo by Madia Photography 

Photo by Madia Photography 
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sented by Robert McCaughan, President of the EMS West and 
board & Vice President of Prehospital Care Services at Alleghe-
ny Health Network. 
     Eric Schmidt, Executive Director of Shaler/Hampton EMS 
has worked with Dave over the years.  They first met on a car-
diac arrest call at a local shopping center in O’Hara when Eric 
was a brand-new paramedic.  Dave responded with Medic 1 
from the City of Pittsburgh, where he worked then, because it 
was on “the line” between O’Hara and Pittsburgh.  They 
worked the call together and afterwards when Dave found out 
that Eric was a trainee, he wrote a note to endorse Eric’s pa-
tient care abilities.  “It 
wasn’t something that he 
had to do, but it is cer-
tainly quintessential 
Dave,” Eric explained.  
Schmidt further com-
mented, “I’ve been at 
this for 38 years and 
Dave is, without a doubt, 
one of the very smartest 
EMS people that I know 
and is the best EMS/
medical educator that I 
have ever heard 
teach.  He is a gift to the region, and I am especially proud that 
he chooses to work part time with us at Shaler-Hampton EMS 
as a Paramedic.”  

Lindell  (Continued from page 1) 

Photo by Jeff Wess 

Among the Elite  
      

E 
mily Krull, 2003 Hampton graduate, was recently hon-
ored by being chosen as one of the winners in Pittsburgh 
Magazine’s “40 Under 40”.  Forty people who have been 

alive for less than four decades are chosen because of their ca-
reer accomplishments, dogged volunteer work and commitment 
to the Pittsburgh region.  Krull, 34, is the Vice President, Senior 
Manager of Corporate Social Responsibility, The PNC Financial 
Services Group.   

 That’s largely thanks to 
Emily Krull, who built the 
company’s corporate social 
responsibility program 
from the ground up.  Most 
notably, Krull developed 
the company’s first corpo-
rate social responsibility 
report produced in accord-
ance with the Global Re-
porting Initiative in 2015 
and ensured that each sub-
sequent report has been 

more transparent than the last. 
 “In other words, our reporting has become more strategic, 
thoughtful and informative to those who care about PNC’s envi-
ronmental, social and governance practices,” Krull says. 
     Krull is also involved in PNC’s Women’s Business Development 
program, which helps the company attract and serve female fi-
nancial decision makers.   



 

  www.thehamptonnews.net      18 

Current Events 

Help Wanted 
 

Janitorial  
Hampton Township Area  
Saturdays, Noon til 8pm.  

$12.00 per hour  
Must pass a criminal background check  

Must have own car  

412-931-3490  

Holiday Celebration 
 

     The Township of Hampton Holiday Seasons 
Greeting Celebration will be held Thursday, Decem-
ber 5th at the community center, 3101 McCully Road, 
Allison Park. Event is free to the public. Event opens 
with a 5-minute fireworks show at 7 p.m. followed by 
Santa and Rudolph arriving by Hampton & North 
Hampton fire trucks. Free pictures with Santa compliments of 
Berkshire Hathaway, dance performances by Dance Premier Acade-
my, holiday themed cookies compliments of Hefren-Tillotson, live 
holiday music, and a fire pit outside. For more information 412-487-
7870  

Elf On The Shelf Search 
 

     Join us for the Elf on the Shelf Search at the community 
center! Happy the Elf will be hiding in different places 
throughout the center on November 26th - December 20th. 
     The Elf on the Shelf Search papers are available at the 
community center service desk.  The dates that Happy will 
be changing his hiding spot are noted on the search paper. 
After you have found Happy, the desk staff will stamp your 
search paper. Be sure to keep your paper for each visit to 
the community center and collect all five stamps! Partici-
pants with all five stamps will be entered to win a prize. 
     Please turn in your completed search paper to the com-
munity center service desk on or before December 20th! 
Winners will be announced on Monday, December 23rd.      
The Elf on the Shelf Search is designed for young children; 
however participants of all ages who are young at heart 
are welcome to participate!  

Civil War Round Table 
     Monday, December 16th, 2019 at 7 p.m. in the Hampton Com-
munity Center, 1301 McCully Road, Allison Park, PA  15101 
The program is free and is open to the public.  Topic:  Steve and 
Lisa Ball will perform a collection of Stephen Foster melodies. 

the scene. The accident occurred when one operator attempted to 
enter Route 8 from a business parking lot and struck the other vehi-
cle. One vehicle operator showed visible signs of impairment and was 
subsequently placed under arrest for suspicion of DUI.  
 

 On October 23, 2019 at 8:51 hours, Hampton Township Police 
responded to the area of Mount Royal Boulevard and Royal View 
Drive for a report of a possibly intoxicated driver. The caller reported 
that a vehicle had struck a tree near the intersection. The responding 

Police Log  (Continued from page 14) 

officer was able to locate the vehicle in question, and up-
on making contact with the vehicle operator, observed 
signs of impairment. The driver was asked to submit to a 
series of field sobriety tests, which they failed to complete 
as had been explained and demonstrated. The driver was 
subsequently placed under arrest for suspicion of DUI.  
 

DUI Arrest 
 

 On October 3, 2019 at 8:14 p.m., a Hampton Town-
ship officer responded to the area of Hemlock Drive and 
Sample Road for multiple calls regarding a vehicle that was 

(Continued on page 19) 

Delivering Christmas to Kids 
 

     Hampton Police Department is participating in Presents 
from Police. Donations of new and unwrapped presents can 
be brought to the Hampton Township Police Station or the 
community center until Monday, December 16th.  

     This Christmas will mark the ninth year for local law enforcement offic-
ers from area boroughs and municipalities to come together and collect 
Christmas presents to be delivered to kids at Children’s Hospital of Pitts-
burgh and Children’s Institute of Pittsburgh who cannot be home for the 
holidays. 
     Presents From Police is a certified 501 (c) (3) non-profit organization 
and all contributions qualify for a charitable tax deduction in accordance 
with Pennsylvania Law. Checks may be made payable to “Presents From 
Police” and sent to 3101 McCully Road, Allison Park, PA 15101. 

 

 

 Meet the Teacher Open Houses: 
Monday, Dec. 9, 4-6:30pm, Ages 8-10  
Tuesday, Dec. 10, 4:30-6:30pm, Ages 4-7  
Wednesday, Dec. 11, 6:45-8:45pm, Ages 11-18 
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10% OFF   
Granite Countertops 
New Choice Home Décor, Inc. 

 

10974 Perry Hwy, Wexford 

412.567.0596 
Expires Spring 2020 

We Offer Complete Bathroom  
& Kitchen Remodeling 

the hearts of many. 
     Spenser’s Voice Fund at the Pittsburgh 
Foundation is an organization working to 
end drug epidemic in young adults while 
honoring the spirit and voice of Spenser 
Flowers, a 2015 Hampton High School 
graduate. Spenser passed away at the age 
of 20 on January 1, 2017 due to an acci-
dental heroin overdose. 
     Spenser was known by his friends, fami-
ly, and classmates for his friendly personal-
ity, kind heart, and witty sense of hu-
mor.  Spenser left a lasting impression on 
many, as he was an active community 
member; he sang in the school choir, 
rowed for the Crew team, and was an out-
standing member of St. Paul’s United 
Methodist Church.  
     Spenser’s mother and founder of the organization, Tina 
Flowers, was caught by surprise and excitement to learn 
the foundation was chosen as the beneficiary of proceeds 
from the Yinzer Bars.  
 “We are elated Spenser’s Voice was chosen as the benefi-
ciary of proceeds from the Yinzer Bars,” Tina said. 
     The collaboration seemed more than fitting as the bar’s 

reflect Spenser’s sense 
of humor and inner 
“yinzer”. “Spenser was 
definitely a Yinzer to the 
extent that he loved 
Pittsburgh and its idio-
syncrasies,” Tina said, 
“He certainly reflected 
the social/friendliness 
aspects and used many 
Yinzer expressions - 
duhntuhn, going home, 
slippy.”  

     Since March 2017, the foundation has made grants to-
taling in excess of $80,000 to the following organizations: 
Prevention Point Pittsburgh, Hope 4, Family links (Power 
Forward Program), Holy Family Institute (Shores Program), 
Gateway Rehabilitation, and Recovery United. 
     “Our friends, family, and acquaintances have been in-
credibly supportive of our events and have embraced our 
mission,” Tina said. “The organizations with which we work 
and to which we make grants to are incredible groups do-
ing important, life-saving work - very often with limited 
resources.” 
     Tina continues to speak to middle and high school 
groups, church organizations, community organizations, 
and health care organizations focusing on her experience 
and what she and her family has learned as well as how 
addiction affects a family.  The foundation strives to stop 
the stigma of addiction by educating the public.  
     The collection of milk chocolate bars are hitting the 
shelves at select Giant Eagle locations, Laurie’s Hallmark 
stores, and the Heinz History Center for $2.99 each.  For 
more information on Spenser's Voice Fund, visit  
https://pittsburghfoundation.org/spenser-fund. 

Spencer                           (Continued from page 1) 

reported to be driving erratically. The responding officer was able 
to locate the vehicle and observed traffic violations. A traffic stop 
was initiated, and upon making contact with the operator, the 
officer observed visual signs of impairment. The operator then 
failed to complete field sobriety tests as had been explained and 
demonstrated and was subsequently placed under arrest for suspi-
cion of DUI.  
 

 On November 3, 2019 at 6:47 p.m., a Hampton Township 
officer initiated a traffic stop on a vehicle after observing multiple 
traffic violations while traveling on Route 8. Upon contacting the 
driver of the vehicle, the officer detected the odor of an alcoholic 
beverage emanating from the vehicle. The operator showed visible 
signs of impairment and was found to have a suspended driver li-
cense. The operator then failed to complete field sobriety tests as 
had been explained and demonstrated and was placed under arrest 
for suspicion of DUI.    end 

Police Log  (Continued from page 18) 

https://pittsburghfoundation.org/spenser-fund


 

  www.thehamptonnews.net      20 
 


